Lesson Plan

QM-2 Active Membership

Time:  1:00
Note:  These lesson plans may be used for teaching in the ship.  For administrative convenience, they cover the entire specific numbered requirement.  Ships may find that even just a portion of a subrequirement is all that can be done during a particular ship meeting.  Adapt these lessons as needed to fit your youth and your situation.  Share these plans with your youth who are teaching.

Philosophy:  If the Sea Scout demonstrates mastery of parts of the subject, then the instructor should annotate on the class roster what has been passed, in the instructor’s opinion.  Skippers have the right to re-examine any Sea Scout in any requirement.  
Requirements: 2. Active Membership
a.  Meet your ship’s bylaws requirement for active participation in your ship’s meetings and activities for six months.
b.  Present a talk or program at least 15 minutes long on Sea Scouts to a service club, religious organization, PTA, or other adult organization.
References:  Your ship's bylaws.
Equipment Required:  A PowerPoint projector may be useful.
Ratio:  1:1 

2a.  Meet your ship's bylaws requirements for active participation in your ship's meeting and activities for six months.  
The writer strongly recommends that the Ship's Articles (Bylaws) define what the requirement is.  
One ship meets weekly and schedules at least one activity each month.  The 100% attendance goal is 30 events in six months.  Additional events, which are common, do not add to the requirement.  Whatever standard is required is based on 30 events which is 100%.  15 events in six months would be 50%, 23 events in six months would be 75%.  If a Scout is learning the material and advancing, including the on-water activities, some ships will determine that Scout is active.


Explain the requirement that your ship has so there is no misunderstanding about what is required.  Identify who keeps the attendance records, and what the Sea Scout is expected to do to insure that attendance is noted.

Further explain that attendance from joining Sea Scouts is counted.  In other words, attendance as a Recruit that meets the criteria counts toward the Ordinary requirement.  The requirement for later ranks is 12 total months for Able, and 18 total months for Quartermaster.  Thus a diligent Scout can meet the complete attendance requirement after only 18 months in Sea Scouts.  Scout do NOT have to earn a rank before counting time toward the next rank.  This was carefully designed by those who wrote the requirement so that as youth age and it becomes more difficult for them to have regular attendance, they will have had the opportunity to complete the requirement earlier.
2b.  Present a talk or program at least 15 minutes long on Sea Scouts to a service club, religious organization, PTA, or other adult organization.

Advice to the speaker:


The first task here is to find an adult group to talk to.  By working with the adult roundtable in your district, you may be able to get an appointment to talk to an adult group that would be friendly to the Sea Scout ship.  Most service clubs such as Kiwanis, Rotary, Lions, or Optimist have an insatiable appetite for speakers.  If your council has a relationship with the Power Squadron, ask if they need a speaker.    Be visible at district events so that both youth and adults can see you, so they become curious and you can ask to make the presentation.  Remember, you don't have to be Able to make this presentation, it can be done anytime.


The second task is to know your audience.  What are their interests?  Are they a group that already sponsors a Scout unit, and already knows how Scouts generally run?  Build your presentation on how your ship is youth-run, you get to choose the activities.  Think about the things that your audience will be interested in.  They probably don't care much about who the sponsor is or the Skipper, the adult stuff.  They want to know if it is fun!  What are your activities?  Do you travel for your long cruise?  How much does it cost?  What kind of kids they know might belong?  If it is coed, tout that, because it is something both boys and girls are interested in.  


A picture is worth a thousand words.  So, put together a PowerPoint presentation with some photos of your activities.  Catch the youth in action shots, sailing a Sunfish or day-sailer, on the helm of a 30' sloop, or doing a barrel-fill at a Sea Scout contest.


Do an informal script, or a detailed outline, of what you want to say.  If using PowerPoint, you can use the Notes page to relate your talk to your slides.  Don't read a text or script, talk the script or notes, you will make a much better impression.


Time your talk.  Plan it to be informal, with people able to ask questions as you go.  But time how long it takes you to say what you need to say.  If you have at least 10 minutes of good material, people's questions will probably fill in the remaining five minutes.  


Make sure you have a summary and good closing.  Leave yourself open to questions after the talk.  Your job is to educate, inform, and hopefully to recruit for Sea Scouting.
